
dcw solutions Software End User License Agreement
IMPORTANT: THIS SOFTWARE END USER LICENSE AGREEMENT ("EULA") IS A LEGAL 
AGREEMENT BETWEEN YOU (EITHER AN INDIVIDUAL OR, IF PURCHASED OR OTHERWISE 
ACQUIRED BY OR FOR AN ENTITY, AN ENTITY) AND Daniel Weber (dcw solutions). READ 
IT CAREFULLY BEFORE COMPLETING THE INSTALLATION PROCESS AND USING THE SOFTWARE. 
IT PROVIDES A LICENSE TO USE THE SOFTWARE AND CONTAINS WARRANTY INFORMATION AND 
LIABILITY DISCLAIMERS. BY INSTALLING AND USING THE SOFTWARE, YOU ARE CONFIRMING 
YOUR ACCEPTANCE OF THE SOFTWARE AND AGREEING TO BECOME BOUND BY THE TERMS OF 
THIS AGREEMENT. IF YOU DO NOT ACCEPT THE TERMS OF THIS EULA THEN DO NOT INSTALL 
OR USE THE SOFTWARE. THIS EULA SHALL APPLY ONLY TO THE SOFTWARE SUPPLIED BY dcw 
solutions HEREWITH REGARDLESS OF WHETHER OTHER SOFTWARE IS REFERRED TO OR 
DESCRIBED HEREIN.
I. Definitions
(a) "Software" means only the dcw solutions software program(s) and third party 
software programs enclosed or otherwise accompanied herewith, and corresponding 
documentation, associated media, printed materials, and online or electronic 
documentation (the "Documentation").
(b) "Trial Version" means a version of the Software, so identified, to be used 
only to review, demonstrate and evaluate the Software for a limited time period.
The Trial Version may have limited features and will cease operating after a 
predetermined amount of time due to an internal mechanism within the Trial 
Version.

(c) "Beta Version" means an unfinished version of the Software, so identified, 
to be used only to test the Software for a limited time period. The Beta Version
may have errors and limited features and is not intended for use on production 
systems. It will cease operating after a predetermined amount of time due to an 
internal mechanism within the Beta Version.

(d) "Developer" means a human being or an automated device using the Software in
accordance with the terms and conditions of this EULA.

(e) "Developed Software" means those computer software products that are 
developed by or through the use of the Software.

(f) "Redistributable Files" means the Software files or other portions of the 
Software that are provided by dcw solutions and are identified as such in the 
Documentation.

II. Your license to develop and to distribute
This EULA grants you two licenses (the "Licenses"):
1) A license to use the Software to develop other software products (the 
"Development License")
and
2) A license to use and/or distribute the Developed Software (the "Distribution 
License")

1. Your Development License.
You are hereby granted a limited, royalty-free, non-transferable and non-
exclusive right to use the Software to design, develop, and test Developed 
Software, on the express condition that, and only for so long as, you fully 
comply with all terms and conditions of this EULA.



You may perform a single install of the Software for use in designing, testing 
and creating Developed Software on a single computer with a single set of input 
devices, so long as such a computer is used only by one Developer.

You may not install or use the Software on a computer that is a network server 
or a computer at which the Software is used by more than one Developer. You may 
not network the Software or any component part of it, where it is or may be used
by more than one Developer unless you purchase an additional Development License
for each Developer.

2. Your Distribution License
You are granted the license to use and to distrbute Developed Software on a 
royalty-free basis, provided that the Developed Software incorporates the 
Software as an integral part of the Developed Software in compiled format 
(customarily an ".exe", or ".dll", etc.). You may not distribute, bundle, wrap 
or subclass the Software as Developed Software which, when used in a 
"designtime" development environment, exposes the programmatic interface of the 
Software. You may distribute, on a royalty-free basis, Redistributable Files 
with Developed Software only.

III. General license grants and restrictions
(a) You are granted the right to make one (1) archival copy of the Software for 
the sole purpose of backing up the Software and protecting your investment from 
loss. You must reproduce on any such copy all copyright notices and any other 
proprietary legends on the original copy of the Software. You may not sell or 
transfer any copy of the Software.

(b) Other than with respect to a Trial Version or Beta Version of the Software, 
you may permanently transfer all of your rights under this EULA only as part of 
a sale or transfer, provided you retain no copies, you transfer all of the 
Software (including all component parts, the media and printed materials, any 
upgrades, this EULA, the serial numbers, and, if applicable, all other Software 
products provided together with the Software), and the recipient agrees to the 
terms of this EULA. If the Software is an upgrade, any transfer must include all
prior versions of the Software from which you are upgrading. You may not sell or
transfer any Trial Version or Beta Version of the Software. 

(c) You may not alter, merge, modify, adapt or translate the Software, or 
decompile, reverse engineer, disassemble or otherwise reduce the Software to a 
human-perceivable form, or create derivate works based upon the Software.

(d) You may not alter the contents of a hard drive or computer system to enable 
the use of a Trial Version/Beta Version of the Software for an aggregate period 
in excess of the trial period/beta period for one license to such a Trial 
Version/Beta Version.

(e) You may not use the Trial Version of the Software for a purpose other than 
the sole purpose of determining whether to purchase a license to a commercial 
version of the Software.

(f) You may not use the Beta Version of the Software for a purpose other than 
the sole purpose of testing the Beta Version for functionality, errors and 
completeness.

(g) You may receive the Software in more than one medium but you shall only 
install or use one medium. Regardless of the number of media you receive, you 
may use only the medium that is appropriate for the computer on which the 
Software is to be installed.



(h) You may not rent, lease, or sublicense the Software.

(i) You may not use the Software to develop any application having the same 
primary function as the Software.

(j) Failure to comply with any of these terms will terminate this agreement and 
your right to use the Software. Upon termination of this agreement, you must 
immediately destroy the Software and all copies of it.

(j2) In the event that you fail to comply with this EULA, dcw solutions may 
terminate the license and you must destroy all copies of the Software (with all 
other rights of both parties and all other provisions of this EULA surviving any
such termination)

IV. Upgrades
If this copy of the Software is an upgrade from an earlier version of the 
Software, it is provided to you on a license exchange basis. You agree by your 
installation and use of such copy of the Software to voluntarily terminate your 
earlier EULA and that you will not continue to use the earlier version of the 
Software or transfer it to another person or entity unless such tranfer is 
pursuant to Section III.

V. Ownership
The foregoing license gives you a limited license to use the Software. dcw 
solutions and its suppliers retain all right, title and interest, including all 
copyright and intellectual property rights, in and to, the Software (as an 
independent work and as an underlying work serving as a basis for any 
application you may develop), and all copies thereof. dcw solutions reserves all
rights not otherwise expressly and specifically granted to you in this EULA, 
including Federal and International Copyrights.

VI. Limited Warranty And Disclaimer
The media the software is furnished is warranted to be free of defects in 
workmanship and material under normal use for a period of sixty (60) days from 
the date of purchase by you. dcw solutions' and its suppliers' sole 
responsibility and your exclusive remedy under this warranty will be to receive 
a replacement of the media or a full refund if dcw solutions or its suppliers 
are unable to deliver media free from defects in workmanship and materials.

THIS SOFTWARE IS LICENSED "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY AS TO ITS PERFORMANCE. EXCEPT
FOR THE MEDIA WARRANTY PROVIDED ABOVE, THERE ARE NO WARRANTIES EXPRESSED OR 
IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY OR 
FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE, AND ALL SUCH WARRANTIES ARE EXPRESSLY 
DISCLAIMED. dcw solutions DOES NOT WARRANT THAT THE SOFTWARE IS ERROR-FREE OR 
WILL OPERATE WITHOUT INTERRUPTION.
The Software is not designed, intended or licensed for use in hazardous 
environments requiring fail-safe controls, including without limitation, the 
design, construction, maintenance or operation of nuclear facilities, aircraft 
navigation or communication systems, air traffic control, and life support or 
weapons systems. dcw solutions specifically disclaims any express or implied 
warranty of fitness for such purposes.



You agree to indemnify, hold harmless, and defend dcw solutions and its 
suppliers and resellers from and against any and all claims or lawsuits, 
including attorney’s fees, that arise or result from this EULA.

No oral or written information or advice given by dcw soultions, its dealers, 
distributors, agents or employees shall create a warranty or in any way increase
the scope of any warranty provided herein.

VII. Customer Remedies

dcw solutions and its suppliers' entire liability and your exclusive remedy 
shall be, at dcw solutions' option, either (a) return of the price paid for the 
Software; (b) repair of the Software through updates distributed online or 
otherwise in dcw solutions' discretion.
This limited warranty is void if failure of the Software has resulted from 
accident, abuse, or misapplication.

TO THE MAXIMUM EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, IN NO EVENT SHALL dcw 
solutions BE LIABLE FOR ANY DAMAGES WHATSOEVER (INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, 
DAMAGES FOR LOSS OF BUSINESS PROFIT, BUSINESS INTERRUPTION, LOSS OF BUSINESS 
INFORMATION, OR ANY OTHER PECUNIARY LOSS) ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO
USE THE SOFTWARE, EVEN IF dcw solutions HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF 
SUCH DAMAGES. BECAUSE SOME STATES AND JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION 
OR LIMITATION OF LIABILITY FOR CONSEQUENTIAL OR INCIDENTIAL DAMAGES IN CERTAIN 
CASES, THE ABOVE LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU.
 


